Minutes of the committee meeting of Cheshire EGB held at The Laurels, Brick Bank Lane, Allostock on Wednesday 11 May 2016
Present: 
Liz Finney (LF), Pat Guerin (PG), Pennie Drummond (PD), Muriel Taylor (MT), Anna Collins (AC) Lesley Harrison (LH) & Sandra Peters (SP)
	Item
	Minutes
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence   
Shaun Walsh (SW), Mandy Morris (MM)
	

	2
	Confirmation of the minutes of the last meeting
The minutes were confirmed. 
	

	3

	Matters Arising
Pat has purchased cord for the banner. 
Need to design vouchers and promote free ride entry for the escort if the young rider joined the group. PD to promote to East Cheshire Pony Club. 

PD & AC agreed to arrange a focus group with a small number of pony club members.

It was also agreed that if a member introduces a new member, they would be given a Pleasure Ride entry voucher. They would need to state on the ride/membership form who had introduced them. AC to design voucher which would include space to write the new member’s membership number and ride completed.
Tegg’s Nose ride attracted 78 riders. The event went very well despite the rain. £955 was made. 
	AC
AC

	 4
	Treasurer’s Report
MT reported that the balance will be £3193.63 once all outstanding cheques are cleared. No invoice received yet for Pleasure Ride rossettes. Several jackets have been ordered.
	

	5
	Membership Secretary’s Report
77 members in total. 12 Associates, 65 full. 
	

	6
	PR
Cheshire EGB featured in three articles in the latest EGB magazine: the Training Day, pleasure pairs and PG featured as cover girl with an excellent supporting article on the AHS Performance Award winning CF Winter Amadeus AKA ‘Mo’.
Facebook has 4187 friends & 151followers. Twitter has 1238 followers, this has doubled since SW shared the Teggs Nose Ride with other Cheshire equine FB Groups. 
Joy Toomer’s daughter Nic, completed her first PR at a competitive ride at the Cheshire frolic and was saying what a good training experience it has been for her young event potential. PG to provide AC with Joy’s email address with a view to writing an article for British Eventing.

Following the dog attack incident at the frolic (not involving an EGB rider) Facebook comments have been made of a derogatory nature about the Cheshire vets and first aider being unwilling to assist. A discussion has been posted on the Cheshire EGB Facebook page to gather views about dog attacks and vets helping the public. 
	PG/AC



	7
	Cheshire Forest Frolic

Following the unfortunate cancellation of the Sunday event, some riders were accommodates in the Saturday classes. The ride had a full entry. The Committee wishes to thank all the helpers and ride organisers, the TS was very efficient.
The first aider would also like to remind ride organisers that in the event of first aid being called for, the first aider must be given the opportunity to speak to the caller/casualty to ask questions and obtain the circumstances and facts in order to assess the situation. 

There may be an opportunity to run the Sunday ride later in the year once the venue becomes available again. Overall, a very successful ride. 

The same weekend has been booked for 2017. 
	

	8
	Inter-Regional team
The classes have changed significantly this year with a 40k relay on Thursday. The Pleasure Pairs team has been selected. 10 horses plus 2 wildcards will compete in total. 
	

	9
	Wirral Competitive Rides
Arrangements for Wirral are progressing. Catering has now been booked. SW to arrange to collect kit from PG. 
	SW


	10
	Pleasure Rides

Chester – 31 July – date confirmed
Peover – 28 August – venue confirmed
Delamere – 15 October (Jane Stewart to plan route with LF)
Congleton - 30 October – provisional date TBC
	MM

LF

LF
PG

	11
	Equipment List

PG to undertake an audit and create a kit list which can be used at each ride to book equipment in and out as some items cannot be located.
	PG

	12
	AOB

Need to create new signs for Vet, Farrier, Secretary, Start and Finish
	AC

	17
	Date of next meeting.

Wednesday 20 July at The Laurels at 7.30pm
	


